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ADDENDUM #1 
THE DALLES MUNICIPAL WI-FI ASSESSMENT 

PROJECT NO. 2024-005 
 
The City of The Dalles is providing this Addendum to clarify the April 3, 2024, Request 
for Proposals for Project No. 2024-005 THE DALLES MUNICIPAL WI-FI 
ASSESSMENT (RFP). 
 
This Addendum provides clarifications to the RFP by openly answering questions the 
City has received on its substance. None of these responses have resulted in any 
amendments to the existing solicitation or form of contract. 
 

 Q1: Can the awardee of this RFP (feasibility study & design plan) also 

provide a turn-key solution to include design, installation, and 

management? 

A: Yes, the City will prioritize a candidate who would also be able to provide installation 
and management in the case that the project get the approval to move forward. 
 

 Q2: Can you provide a fiber map to go with the table describing the 

distance of fiber from the service location? 

A: Yes, a fiber map will be provided upon signing a contract with the proposer. 
 

 Q3: Who owns the light poles and traffic signals? Is it the city or utility 

company? 

A: The City owns all the light poles and traffic signals in the city. 
 

 Q4: Can you provide a list of city facilities (building, water towers, towers, 

etc.) that show the Fiber access locations? 

A: Proposers are to ascertain exact fiber connections with Q-Life, our local quasi-
government fiber provider, after signing the contract. 
 

 Q5: Is there any information of current user density in designated 

locations?  

A: The given possible hot spot locations show areas of increased pedestrian flow, but no 
there is no concrete data on the specific user density within the Required Areas. 
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 Q6: Do the maps provided denote the existing Wi-Fi AP locations? 

A: The maps provided to the winning proposer upon signing a contract will show the 
accurate locations with pictures of around 70 APs, those that are not mapped have 
names alluding to their location but are inside a building or otherwise were not visible 
when the research was conducted. If needed, the successful proposer will have to verify 
each AP location as the City cannot promise that they are all accurate. 
 

 Q7: Can you provide estimated density of users per park location? 

A: No. 
 

 Q8: Will the Wi-Fi network use existing infrastructure to include fiber 

switches at fiber access locations, firewalls, DHCP services and other core 

infrastructure? 

A: It is up to the proposer to identify what, if any, of the current infrastructure should be 
reused. The decision should be made to maximize the safety, effect, and affordability of 
the new system. 
 
Pursuant to OAR 137-049-0250, you are not required to provide written acknowledgment 
of this addendum’s receipt when you submit your bid. 
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